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 Mr T did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me to 

consider. Mr T provided his further comments which do not change the outcome. I 

agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the key 

points made by Mr T for completeness. 
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Ombudsman’s decision 

 In his comments, Mr T maintains that the Guide and all the other Scheme information 

provided to him does not explain the risk to a member with FP12 being auto-enrolled 

into the Scheme. However, I agree with the Adjudicator’s view that TP and UoH are 

not required to provide this information under the Disclosure Regulations. I do not find 

that TP or UoH should be expected to provide Scheme members with detailed 

information about LTA protection routinely in new member enrolment information. A 

requirement to do so would represent a significant and unwarranted administrative 

burden. UoH has quite reasonably amended the general guidance it provides to new 

VL’s in light of Mr T’s complaint and, having reviewed the papers, I do not find its 

previous guidance to be in breach of the statutory requirements.    

 TP and UoH could not have known Mr T had substantial benefits in another pension 

scheme unless he had informed them. I have seen no evidence that Mr T queried the 

impact of auto-enrolment on his FP12 before April 2018. Consequently, I do not 

agree with Mr T’s assertion that his failure to act was a ‘genuine error’ in the way he 

argues. Mr T was a Scheme member for nearly three years before he discussed the 

position with his financial adviser. I find that he should reasonably have queried and 

ascertained the correct position much sooner than he did.  

 Mr T argues that he was not given ‘balanced’ information about the merits of Scheme 

membership and warnings about considering financial advice should have been 

stated clearly. However, there are few instances in which Scheme membership could 

be expected to result in negative consequences. Scheme membership is not 

mandatory. Mr T could have opted out and received a refund at any point before the 

deadline set by the Scheme Rules and legislation. UoH correctly informed Mr T of his 

right to opt out and provided him with the details to do so. I appreciate Mr T may well 

now be liable for a significant tax liability. However, under the Regulations, I agree 

with the Adjudicator’s view that UoH or TP cannot now refund Mr T’s membership in 

order to mitigate this liability.   

 Following the recent tax tribunal case of Mr Hymanson in November 2018, where the 

tribunal ruled that an accidental breach of the rule would not necessarily mean that an 

individual would lose LTA protection, it maybe that Mr T can argue his particular 

circumstances with HMRC, but that is a matter for Mr T and HMRC.    

 I do not uphold Mr T’s complaint. 

 

Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
11 June 2019 


